DRAFT MINUTES                                                                                                                                                                   Milfoil and Invasive Aquatic Weeds Committee

Minutes of the Meeting                                                                                                                                                         June 17, 2015                                                                                                                                                           New Durham Town Hall

Present: Bill Meyer, Aline Goss, Cynthia and Fred Quimby, Tom Rogenski                                             Absent: Art Hoover, Sue Hoover

1. Call to order: Fred Quimby convened the scheduled meeting at 6:27PM at the Town Hall. The minutes of the April 15, 2015 meeting were read and discussed. Cynthia moved and Aline seconded a motion to accept the minutes. The vote for approval was unanimous.
2. Fred reported that Amy Smagula (NHDES) had surveyed Jones Pond and Downing Pond. Her recommendation for Downing Pond was for diver’s hand pulling milfoil plants, using the DASH method. No chemical treatment will be required this year in Downing Pond. Divers from the New England Milfoil Co have been contracted for two to four days of DASH service, but will wait for a couple of weeks for the plants to mature.
3. Amy recommended chemical treatments in June and September for Jones Pond. The S bend after the Merrymeeting Road Bridge remains the most heavily infested area in Jones Pond. This 18.8 acre area will be treated on June 29th with the herbicide Diquat, applied by Aquatic Control Technology. A second treatment with Navigate (2, 4-BEE granular) will be applied in September.
4. The 1 day contract with New England Milfoil Co for hand pulling plants has a clause requiring them to have $2,000,000 in liability insurance. This is an error, as the usual $1,000,000 liability coverage is sufficient for this type of activity. The coverage for an additional $1,000,000 would result in an additional $580 charge to the town. Bill made a motion that the contract liability clause should be amended to $1,000,000. Cynthia seconded the motion. The vote for approval was unanimous.

5. Bill asked if the launching of power boats at the Merrymeeting Road Bridge could be curtailed. This would reduce the spreading of milfoil downstream. There was some discussion, no effective solution has been found for this problem when it was addressed in previous years.

6. Bill moved for adjournment and it was seconded by Aline, vote for adjournment was unanimous. Adjourned at 6:42PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Tom Rogenski, Secretary 

